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	6
	48-51
	These citations on synthetic biology as an existential risk are problematic and should be removed.  It is not at all clear that Martin Rees would agree with how his words are characterized here. He mentions synthetic biology in his Science magazine editorial among a variety of potential threats and calls it dangerous in a “sci-fi scenario.” In his concluding paragraph, he writes about a research program to help identify the most “genuine” of these risks, implying that some of the risks in the article may not turn out to be true.

The Bryan Norton citation actually directs to testimony where Jonathan Moreno talks about existential risk. Moreno states in the same testimony: “I am not asserting that synbio poses even a modest likelihood of creating this kind of risk.” He gives no suggestions for how synthetic biology could lead to an existential risk.
(These same references are used in the companion document, and our comments here are also included in our submission for that document.)

	11
	26-33
	The use of digital information to construct a single gene is already a major component of modern biotechnology. It should be made clear that this discussion applies to current biotechnology as well as synthetic biology.

	15
	29-44
	See previous comment on digital genetic information.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	


Please submit your comments to secretariat@cbd.int. 

